Perry Township Board of Supervisors
September 8, 2020
3:00 P.M.

Call to order by Facilitator Frank Basile, Chairman, with board members present: Ronald Howard and Mickey
Lemley with Chris Jarrell, Secretary, and Solicitor Dennis Makel.

Pledge to Flag.

Public in Attendance: None due to Covid 19.
Public Comments: (all comments are limited to no more than 5 minutes per person). None.

Old Business: None.
New Business:

A motion is needed to approve the minutes of the August 11, 2020 board meeting. Motion by Mickey Lemley
seconded by Ron Howard. Vote: All in favor.

Treasurers Report: A motion is needed to approve the Treasurer’'s Report and pay bills. General Fund & Special
Funds: $138,803.03. Payroll funds: $22,676.76. Motion by Mickey Lemley seconded by Ron Howard. Vote: All
in favor.

Rate increase notice was received from Highmark Blue Cross. Current monthly cost is $7768.75. 2021 monthly
cost is estimated at $8448.43 A motion is needed to continue with the same insurance product for the 2021 year
or research other plans. Motion by Ron Howard seconded by Mickey Lemley to keep the same product for 2021.
Motion carried.

Rec Board Activities. A motion was made by Frank Basile and seconded by Ron Howard to suspend further
activities by the Rec Board due to Covid 19 restrictions and further actions and to repeal the Ordinance 2-2007

to dissolve the Recreation Board. Solicitor Dennis Makel will draft correspondence to notify the Rec Board
President. Motion carried.

A motion to donate $100.00 to the Greene County Humane Society was made by Mickey Lemley seconded by Ron
Howard. Vote: All in favor.

A motion to adjourn at 3:04 pm was made by Mickey Lemley seconded by Ron Howard. Motion approved.

Respectfully submitted:

Frank Basile, Chairman

Christine K. Jarrell, Secretary






